
Viewpoint: Global food security threatened by Europe’s anti-GMO ‘food bullying’

The Farm to Fork program in Europe is designed to regulate food production in the E.U. as well as
promote the organic movement to European consumers …. This has led to higher food prices, fewer food
choices, and upwards of a 25% crop loss rate in some countries. The real danger, however, is that they
are actively exporting this policy to the rest of the world and using Food Bullying techniques to restrict
trade in other countries.

This is being done in two ways. The first is restricting imports of food products that, while safe, do not
match their production method restrictions which center primarily around biotechnology. The second is by
withholding aid or other economic incentives to countries who use and accept biotechnology. This is being
done in several regions of Africa and is the case in several developing countries who desperately need
the productivity and health benefits of biotechnology.

The E.U. claims their system is more “sustainable” and has less environmental impact. “They would have
you believe they just sprinkle organic fairy dust on the crops,” said Jon Entine, with the Genetic Literacy
Project. According to Entine, when it comes to the use of toxic chemicals in food production, the US. ranks
59th in the world. “Every E.U. country uses more chemical per hectare than the U.S. This is because
biotechnology has allowed the U.S. to significantly reduce the level of toxic chemicals used in food
production.” In the last 50 years, U.S. agriculture has increased food production while using 78% less land
and 41% less water.

Read the original post

https://www.hoosieragtoday.com/commentary-food-bullying-as-trade-policy/

